Group Discussion at the APPE Annual Meeting on

Teaching Engineering Ethics:

Strategies to Educate the Educators

Objective: Engineering education produces technically competent graduates by demanding extensive and rigorous course and laboratory work.  If we want our graduates to engage in a life-long pattern of ethical and professional behavior, we need to provide them with a correspondingly deep education in (i) the underlying theory and practice of ethics and professionalism (as taught from an engineering perspective), and (ii) historical context along with the impact of technology on society.  Yet, many programs do relatively little to meet ABET criteria related to ethics and professionalism.  There are, however, a number of excellent isolated programs, resources, and educational strategies.  The key problem is the availability of faculty willing to teach a course on ethics and professionalism. Anecdotal evidence suggests  that this is not due to lack of interest, but due to the fact that most faculty have never taken a full undergraduate course on engineering ethics themselves, let alone a graduate-level course, creating an unbreakable cycle.  The primary goal of this discussion is to identify strategies for breaking this cycle. In part, it will be useful to look at strategies to solve analogous problems with respect to teaching research ethics at the graduate level in engineering as well as science.

Meeting:  Details of location, time, context of meeting being the APPE meeting...

Organizers: 

· Kevin Passino, Electrical and Computer Engineering, Ohio Sate University
· Brian Schrag, Association for Practical and Professional Ethics
· Michael Kalichman, Director, Research Ethics Program, University of California, San Diego and Co-Director, Center for Ethics in Science and Technology, San Diego
Invitees:

· Michael Loui, Electrical and Computer Engineering, Coordinated Science Lab, Univ. of Illinois
· Michael Pritchard, Center for the Study of Ethics in Society, Western Michigan Univ.
· Deborah Johnson, Department of Science, Technology and Society, Univ. of Virginia
· Michael Davis, Center for the Study of Ethics in the Professions, Illinois Institute of Technology
· Joe Herkert, Science, Technology, and Society, North Carolina State University
· Vivian Weil, Director, Center for the Study of Ethics in the Professions, Chair, Executive Committee APPE, Illinois Institute of Technology
· Indira Nair, Vice Provost for Education, Carnegie Mellon Univ.
· Taft Broome, Civil Engineering, Howard Univ.

· Kevin Bowyer, Computer Science and Engineering, Univ. of Notre Dame

· Darcia Narvaez, Psychology, Univ. of Notre Dame

